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A Message From The President  
Jon R. Schneider  

ATTENTION  
 

1. Please check out our new and improved web page! Many items of interest will be 

    posted frequently.  This will bring you news about the chapter between newsletters.   

It is a work in progress, but you will find it very interesting and informative.   

  www.iowapva.org. 

 

2. Please provide us with your email address.  We would like to provide you your   

     newsletter and other information electronically.  This will make it easier for you and 

     less expensive for us.  

VA NEWS REGARDING IVH AND  

IOWA STATE VETERANS CEMETERY  

 

In communications from Jose D. Riojas, Interim Chief of Staff to the Secretary of the U.S. 

Department of Veterans Affairs, informed me that the U.S. Department of VA has awarded a 

grant totaling $23,840,617 to the State of Iowa.  The grant is for Federal Assistance toward the 

cost to renovate the Dack and Malloy Buildings at the State Veterans Home in Marshalltown, 

Iowa. 

 

The letter from U.S. Secretary Shinseki also informed Mr. David G. Worley, Commandant, 

Iowa State Veterans Home, notifying him of VAôs commitment. 

 

A review of the application indicates that the Department of Veterans Affairs may participate 

in lesser of $23,840,617 or 65 percent of the actual cost of construction, but the exact amount 

of the grant is subject to adjustment at the final audit.  However, the sum of the requests for 

payment may not exceed the amount of this grant, signed the Memorandum of Agreement by 

Secretary Eric K. Shinseki. 

 

In other communications from VA Secretary Shinseki, his office was pleased to inform the 

State of Iowa of awarding a grant in the amount of $919.612 for 100 percent of allowable 

costs associated with the expansion of the Iowa Veterans Cemetery in Adel, Iowa. The State 

of Iowa submitted a formal Application for Federal Assistance for the project on            

May31, 2013. This grant will fund the construction of a columbaria, irrigation system         

improvements, pump house, as well as landscaping and supporting infrastructure. The project 

will develop approximately one acre. 

 

The grant will help the State of Iowa provide enhanced service for 67,260 Veterans and their 

families in Iowa. 

 

The Memorandum of Agreement was sent to the Executive Director of the Iowa Department 

of Veterans Affairs, Mr. Robert King, the official representative of the State for this                 

federally-assisted project. 

 

jrs  


